Circle of Harmony Divas Wanted Program

Circle of Harmony held a Divas Wanted! program in September 2006.  There were 35 visitors at our Guest Night.  We’re pleased to report that seven of those visitors are now members of the chorus.
Our campaign was based on the Members Count! toolkit, which encourages thorough and thoughtful planning for success.  We used the Divas Wanted! marketing materials developed by Sweet Adelines International as the theme for our campaign.  Here’s what we did …

1. We identified growth as a priority for the chorus during our annual goal setting and committed resources to accomplish this goal.

2. We created a task force that developed the plan to achieve this goal.  The task force included the Membership Chair and chorus members who were interested in taking on a leadership role in the process.  This team began meeting a year before the guest night to put the whole plan together.  We decided to break the plan down into 1) Marketing activities, 2) PR activities and 3) the Guest Night (Event) and created teams for each area.

3. The preliminary plan was presented to the Board and then to the chorus for approval.  Approval included having each member of the chorus volunteer to participate on one or more of the teams.

4. We developed Marketing materials and used them to support a PR campaign in local malls and to advertise our Guest Event.

5. We hosted a two-part Guest Event, which introduced interested women to the chorus and gave them an opportunity to experience singing four-part harmony for themselves.

6. We invited interested women to participate in our Prospective Members Program; a nine-week program designed to let potential members experience what it is like to be a member of the Circle of Harmony chorus.

Our Marketing included:

· An article about our guest night in the local paper

· Articles in community magazines about the chorus and our guest night

· An advertisement in the local Parks & Recreation catalog

· Flyers in the community

· Divas Wanted buttons worn by chorus members

· Updating the website to include information about our Divas Wanted! campaign

· Development of marketing materials for distribution at our PR events (postcards, flyers and pens)

We set up booths at two local malls to advertise our program.  The booths were decorated with chorus memorabilia and photos.  We played a DVD of the chorus performing and CDs of barbershop music to attract visitors.  The booths were staffed by chorus members who answered questions and encouraged people to attend our guest night.

Our Guest Event:

The event was held on two subsequent rehearsal nights and was intended to give our guests an opportunity to learn about who we are and what it’s like to do what we do.  On first the night, activities included social time with refreshments, guest involvement through singing, a short chorus performance and an information session.  The evening was full of laughter, singing and lots of fun.  We even started learning “We Are Family” (with choreo) in all four parts.  During week two, guests returned to learn and sing the rest of “We Are Family” with the chorus and to observe part of a rehearsal.  Interested guests were given information about our Prospective Members program, which was scheduled to start the following week, and received a personal follow-up call from the Membership Chair.

Things That Worked Really Well For Us

· All published information directed interested women to our Membership Chair.  Personal contact with someone from the chorus made a big difference!  Our Membership Chair was able to answer questions and encourage people who were interested but nervous about coming out.

· Using a local mall that allowed us to really establish a presence.  We had three tables set up at different entrances to the mall.  People who walked by us the first time, stopped to ask questions the second or third time they saw us.  This mall was excited to have us there and supported us in being highly visible (loaned flat screen TV to show DVD, allowed a quartet to walk around and sing, and advertised our visit).

· Using the Divas Wanted! materials produced by Sweet Adelines International.  The image was distinctive and professional.

· The ads in the local paper and Parks and Recreation catalog.

The Membership Task Force members were Ann Hill, Louise Holshausen and Christine Yorke.  Questions about this program can be directed to Ann Hill, Membership Chair at dhill@cogeco.ca.

